
If the Atonement is the fullness of the gospel then 2 Nephi 2 teaches fullness of the 
gospel. This blessing from Lehi to his son Jacob has the teachings of Christ’s 
atonement which have been the foundation of our gospel since the Prophet Joseph 
translated the plates.

Gerald Lund makes the following point:
 
 “Very simply put, Lehi states that men are condemned by the law but redeemed 
by the Messiah. Lehi's qualifying statement about the Messiah is interesting in and of 
itself; he adds "for he is full of grace and truth." In the LDS Bible Dictionary we find 
the following definition for "grace":
 
            ‘The main idea of the word is divine means of help or strength, given through 
the bounteous mercy and love of Jesus Christ. . . . This grace is an enabling power 
that allows men and women to lay hold on eternal life and exaltation after they have 
expended their own best efforts.’ (p. 697)
 
 ”Lehi's point is that if Christ were not full of this grace or "enabling power," he 
could not possibly redeem man.
 
 “Lehi's next statement is that the Holy Messiah offers himself as "a sacrifice for 
sin, to answer the ends of the law" (2 Nephi 2:7). Going back to the law of justice, one 
could say that there are only two ways to satisfy the demands of that law. The first is 
to keep the law perfectly, the second would be to pay the penalty for any violations of 
it. Christ kept the law perfectly. Not once in his entire mortal life did Jesus violate the 
law in any way. But Christ did more than this. Adding to what his father taught, 
Jacob declares in 2 Nephi 9:21: "Behold, he suffereth the pains of all men, yea, the 
pains of every living creature, both men, women, and children, who belong to the 
family of Adam." Thus Christ satisfied the law of justice in both dimensions.
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      ”Lehi also indicates in verse 7 that the sacrifice answered the ends of the law only 
for those who have "a broken heart and a contrite spirit." Then he added, "unto none 
else" will that be done.”
 
It’s interesting to think of the difference between a hard heart and a broken heart, or 
a hard heart and a soft heart. The Atonement is so much more than just repentance. 
It’s the reason we are resurrected and the reason we will stand before God. It is also 
the power that will magnify and purify us and enable us to do more with our lives 
than we can do ourselves (Strength of Youth pamphlet). The Atonement will exalt 
us.

Have a great July!
      The Bishopric
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Book of Mormon (2 Nephi 2 & 9)
Service, Faith, Keep Sabbath Day Holy
Teaching of the Prophets
Temple, Priesthood Ordinances
The Great Plan of Happiness
Life of Christ

2016 Monthly Sacrament Themes
July

August
September

October
November
December

Cub Scouts

No Cub Pack Meetings 
until August.

Enjoy your summer!



“On This Day of Joy and Gladness” Hymn #64
This is a beautiful hymn which is often sung

by the Mormon Tabernacle Choir.
This Fast Sunday it will be our opening song.
Listen for the melody in the prelude music.

You will recognize it and will enjoy singing it.
Thanks so much,
Annette Webster
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Music 

65
YEARS

PLEASE JOIN US FOR A

65TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

HONORING

Joyce & Al Walkenhorst
THURSDAY, JULY 14, 2016

6:30 - 8:30 PM

AT THEIR HOME

9442 SOUTH 1335 EAST - SANDY UTAH 84010
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Relief Society
 Welcome Summer! It is so wonderful to see our neighbors and friends 
out enjoying the warm weather. It is always fun to see the kids out playing 
and riding their bikes and scooters, laughing and chasing around. We need to 
be more aware and cautious as we drive through our neighborhoods and 
help protect our children. 
 Please save July 28th for our "Get to Know You" social. Please note the 
date change, as we want to help the Walkenhorsts’ celebrate their 65th 
wedding anniversary. Congratulations to Al and Joyce!! Watch for more 
details and location for an evening of food and laughter. 
 We also want to welcome Kathie Hancock to our Enrichment 
Committee. We appreciate all of the efforts of these special sisters and their 
dedication. Thank you. 
 We also want to thank all of our dedicated teachers who provide 
wonderful, insightful, and spiritual lessons each Sunday. 
 Congratulations to CJ and Jackie Johnson Cottrell on the birth of their 
sweet Emmy Jane born on June 6th. Thank you for sharing this special time 
with us!
 Natalie Nielsen-Riep is wanting to help Gang Liu and his wife continue 
to learn English. If there is anyone who would be interested in helping with 
this need,  please contact Natalie and she will help train you and answer any 
questions you might have. Her number is 801-440-2799.
 Thank you to Kelly Ellis Hanson for starting the ball rolling by taking so 
many photos for the RS names and faces project for our new Ward Family. 
Thanks to Dorothy Mahler for taking this huge project over and spending 
countless hours to make sure we had as many pictures as possible and the 
names correct. This project has been printed now, and for those who have 
paid for a hard copy they will be distributed as quickly as possible. The email 
version has been sent to those requesting it in that format. A huge effort by 
many and a huge "thank you" to all.  
 As always thank you for your caring and love to the sisters of our ward 
family. Visiting teaching is divinely inspired as we care for one another and 
those around us. With the busy summer might we suggest getting out and 
visiting early in the months as this is such a busy family time. Be safe and 
enjoy! 
     Love, Kim, Kathi, Shelly, and Charlene



Parents we need your help:

All youth who will be attending 
Youth Conference

on August 12th and 13th
will need to have a Family Search 

user name and password
in order to participate in one of the 
classes we will attend on Saturday.

We will be learning more about 
genealogy and will have

hands on experiences.
Please give your user name and 
password to either Sister Weight

or Brother Glauser to be compiled 
on a master list to take with us.
If you don't have a user name

and password could you please 
work on getting one so your youth 

will be able to participate.
It is asked that all adult leaders

who are going to have a user name
and password as well.

 Deacons:
Scout Camp will be held Monday,
 July 11 to Thursday, July 14 at 
 Palisades State Park near Manti.

 Teachers/Priests:
Wednesday, July 6 
 Combined Activity – 7 p.m.
Wednesday, July 13
 Young Men Activity – 7 p.m.
Thursday, July 21
 Pool Party at Alta Canyon
  Swimming Pool – 8:30 - 10 p.m.
Wednesday, July 27
 Young Men Activity – 7 p.m.
Wednesday, August 3
 Young Men Activity – 7 p.m.
Youth Conference, August 12 and 13
  for 14 - 18 year olds

Young Men

Young Women
Wednesday, July 6 
 YM/YW Service Activity
Wednesday, July 13 
 Personal Progress
Wednesday, July 20 
 No activity because of swim party
Thursday, July 21
 Pool Party at Alta Canyon
  Swimming Pool – 8:30 - 10 p.m.
Monday -Friday, July 25 - 29
 Brighton Beehive Camp
Friday - Saturday, August 12 - 13 
 Youth Conference
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Our Ward Missionaries Family History 
Elder Jared Rigby
Mississippi Jackson Mission
1875 Burnham Road
Brandon, MS  39042

Gary and Susan Johnson
Inner City Mission, Columbus Branch

Bob and Marie Thompson
Service Missionaries
at the Bishops’ Storehouse

Robert and Andrea Marx
Guest Service Missionaries
at Temple Square

Bruce & Vivienne Sullivan
Helsinki Finland Temple Mission
Leppäsillantie 3,
FI-02620 Espoo, Finland
Check out their missionary blog at: 
SullivansinFinland.blogspot.com

Elder David Coleman Lloyd 
AUG02  ARG-CMRV
2005 North 900 East, Unit 202
Provo, UT  84602

Need help finding ancestors
to take to the temple?

Want to get started on
Family History

but don't know where to start?

Visit our stake’s
FAMILY HISTORY CENTER

Location: Buttercup Building
(1600 East Buttercup Drive), 

NW entrance

Open:
Tuesdays 1-4 p.m.

Wednesdays 10 a.m. - 4 p.m.
and 7-9 p.m.

Indian Ridge Ward
Family History Consultant
Chris Duffy 801-661-2140

The ward choir is singing
on July 17th.

We will rehearse on the
first three Sundays in July.

Rehearsals begin at 9:30 a.m.
in the Relief Society Room.

Choir
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Yearly Theme:  
I know the Scriptures are True

July Theme:  
The Temple is a house of God

July Scripture:  “Sacred ordinances and 
covenants available in holy temples 
make it possible for individuals to return 
to the presence of God and for families to be united eternally.”
(from The Family: A Proclamation to the World, paragraph 3)

Just a reminder that during the summer when school is out, a good way to keep 
up your reading skills is by reading the scriptures daily. Please work on your 
reading charts so that you can put your name on the wall!

      The Primary Presidency

Primary

Employment
For employment opportunities
and information, please contact

Lane Clark at:  info@SmashCRM.com
or call him at his home at:

801-571-7857.

Newsletter Submissions
Please submit your contributions

for the August newsletter
no later than July 31st

to dbmahler@velvetshadow.com
Thank you to each person who takes the 

time to contribute their information
for this newsletter every month!

Empty Nesters
Empty Nesters will meet

on Monday, July 11th at 7:00 p.m.
at the home of Gary & Susan Johnson,

9655 Eastpoint Drive.
We are still reading

"The Autobiography 
of Parley P. Pratt".

All Empty Nesters are welcome,
but please give Susan a call at 
801-432-8475 or 801-842-7427

if you plan to come,
just so we have enough seats.
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July 2016

August 2016

Happy Birthday!!!

  2 Shauna Finley
     Sawyer Glauser
     Jennifer Milne
  4 Hattie Ellis
  5 Lothair Pendleton
  6 Eliza Pickett
     Mariah Wells
11 Amy Staker
     Nancy Williams
13 Eliza Hatton
     Kathi Roberts
15 Robert Henline
     Robbie Morris
16 Kent Nunley
17 Marilyn Crapo
     David Zitzelsberger
19 Margie Guest
     Tonnie Killpack
25 Robert Rawlings
26 Jerry Farr
     Ana Olsen
27 Frank Davis
     Brent Gardner
     Beth Ann Little

28 Jay Smith
29 Gerry Visser
30 Maxine Hoyt
     Robert Reynolds
31 Shauna Rieff

  2 Sara Hansen
  3 Greg Miles
     Maria North
  5 Gayle Hansen
  6 Ellynore Banks
     Al Walkenhorst
 
 

Please Update and Add Photos

Please put your email address, phone numbers,
and photos if possible, in the Online Directory.

Go to LDS.org
~ Sign in with your Username and Password

~ Stake and Ward Directory
~ Household

~ Edit
Put in email addresses, photos,

and phone numbers (cell phones too).

It will help us get to know each other better,
especially since so many of us are still trying to 

figure out just which names go with which people
in our newly-combined Ward! Thank you!

Ward Temple Sealings
will be on Tuesday, July 19th

at the Draper Temple 6:50 p.m.
This will be our

last opportunity to do sealings
as a Ward this year. 

The Temple will be closed
on Tuesday nights
starting in August.


